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Did You Know . . .? 
On 22nd and 23rd March 2010,  
Charlotte Baltussen (Year10) 
represented Killara High 
School at the CHS Rowing 
Championships at which she 
achieved 3rd place. 

Caitlin Pon (Year 10) 
represented NSW at the 
National Dragonboat 
Paddling Championships in 
Adelaide which were held 
from 21st to 23rd April. 

Nicole Laird (Year 12) and 
Maria Fe Artacho Del Solar 
(Year 11) have been selected 
in the Australian Youth 
Indoor Beach Volleyball 
Team and will be playing in 
Thailand and Malaysia 
between 10th & 30th May. 
 

Kofu Commercial College Visit 

On the 18th of March Killara High School hosted a visit from Kofu Commercial 
College. Our Japanese students in Years 9 and 10 welcomed the students with 
a well-prepared speech in Japanese presented by Ethan Lo. Students and 
teachers proceeded in small groups on a school tour including some brief 
visits to classrooms in action. For the remainder of the afternoon students 
rotated through a number of small group activities designed to encourage 
communication in a friendly and stress free environment. The students mingled 
and chatted while engaged in activities such as table tennis, Australian 
inspired Origami, a Japan-Australian Trivia Quiz, calligraphy and a small 
variety of board games. The afternoon concluded with a true Aussie style 
afternoon tea of lamingtons. Our students talked about a memorable 
experience highlighted by the following impressions: “It was great to use my 
language skills”, “Meeting students from Japan, really makes me want to go 
there too”  

 
Regina Berghofer, LOTE 
 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL – 4TH MAY 
Venue:   Sydney Academy of Sports, Wakehurst Parkway, Narrabeen 
Dress:    P.E. Uniform or House Colours  
Students wishing to enter the first event (the 90m/100m Hurdles) should catch 
one of the 8.45am buses. 
More information on page 4.
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Calendar 
 

May 2010 

3 - Yr 12 VET work placement (2 wks) 

 - Theatre Sports (over 2 weeks) 

 -  Yr 10 English Film Workshop 

4 - KHS Athletics Carnival 

5 - Yr 10 assessment commences 

5 & 
7- 

Yr 11 Biology Excursion – Bobbin 
Head 

11 - Yr 7 &9 - NAPLAN Tests (3 days) 

12 - Yr 12 Macquarie Uni Tertiary 
Information Day 

13 - Yr11 Reports issued 

14 - DEAS Bronze Practice Expedition (3 
days) 

17 - Student Progress Review Evening – 
3.30pm-8pm 

17  Yr 12 Reports issued  

18 - Zone Cross Country 

 Yr 12 Political Forum 

19 - P&C Meeting – 8pm – C Block 
Conference Centre 

20 - Yr 12 Advanced English Excursion – 
Hamlet – Bondi Pavillion 

23 - P&C Grounds Working Bee – 
8.15am 

24 & 
25  

Yr 12 Biology Excursion – Museum 
of Human Disease 

25 - Student Progress Review Evening – 
3.30pm-8pm 

 - UNSW Computer Skills Comp 

27 - Biggest Morning Tea (student 
fundraising event) 

June 2010 

4 Yr 12 Physics Assessment (Sydney 
University) 

8 - Yr 7 Immunisation Program 

14 - Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

16 - P&C Meeting – 8pm – C Block 
Conference Room 

17 - Sydney North Cross Country 
Carnival – Gosford Race Course 

21 - CAPA Fest (3 days) 

22 - Yr 12 Geography Excursion (2 days) 

23 - Zone Athletics Carnival 

24 - German Study Tour commences 

30 - Yr 8 Gala Day 

 

Student Progress Review Evenings 2010 

Two of these evenings have been scheduled for this term to give parents 
and teachers an opportunity to meet and discuss students’ progress so far 
this year.  

This year the evenings will be held on  
Monday, 17th May and Tuesday, 25th May 

Interviews can be scheduled between the hours of 3.30pm and 8.00pm. 
However, please be aware that teachers will not be available for the entire 
period of 4.5 hours. They need a break at some stage during the evening 
or may not be available for the entire time. 

As Year 12 Semester 1 reports are not issued until after the second evening, 
Year 12 parents are asked to make appointments to meet teachers at the 
25th May Student Progress Review evening. 

Please have your son, daughter or ward book your appointments as soon as 
possible. 

Please note –  

� Booking sheets have been issued to all students.  It would be helpful if 
you could establish with your child which of the evenings you prefer and 
an approximate block of time that would be convenient to you on that night.  
With this information your child can start booking interviews for you as 
soon as the sheet is issued. 

� Parents are asked to bring the appointment sheet with them to these 
meetings. The appointment sheet highlights the names of the teachers, 
courses taught by them and appointment times. 

� The venue for all interviews will be the Kerrabee Centre hall. Signs 
around the walls of the hall will indicate course/ faculty locations and signs 
on tables will indicate locations of individual teachers. 

� Interviews are of five minutes duration.  Parents and teachers are 
asked to restrict their discussion to that time in fairness to all families 
seeking interviews.  If teachers and/or parents feel the need to discuss 
matters further, another mutually convenient time should be arranged. 

� Interviews must be prearranged.  To drop in on the off chance of 
speaking to a teacher can prove very frustrating to those with appointments. 
Please give consideration to the needs of other parents and the staff during 
these evenings. 

Please take advantage of this opportunity to meet with the school staff to 
discuss your child’s progress. Year Advisers, a School Counsellor, Careers 
Adviser and the Support Teacher Learning Assistance will also be present. A 
translation service can also be made available through the school. 

 
Ken Hopley, Glenda Robinson and Liz Diprose 
Deputy Principals 
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NAPLAN Tests for Years 7 and 9 in 2010 
 
Parent and community members may be aware that the Australian Education Union and the NSW Teachers 
Federation have placed a moratorium on the implementation and administration of NAPLAN tests for Year 7 and 
9 in 2010 in order to stop the publication of league tables.  A meeting of NSW Teachers Federation members at 
this school has endorsed that moratorium and members have indicated that they do not intend to implement or 
supervise the tests this year. I have canvasses all members of staff at a Staff meeting and at this time no member of 
staff have indicated that they are prepared to implement or supervise the tests.  The Department of Education and 
Training have indicated that the Tests will proceed with external supervision if necessary.  At this stage, I have no 
information on how this would occur.  Hence, all students in Years 7 and 9 need to attend school as normal on 
the days of the previously planned NAPLAN tests,  Tuesday May 11th to Thursday May 13th inclusive.  Normal 
classes will occur unless the tests are conducted by external supervisors.  I will advise all parents of any updated 
information.  
 
Ken Hopley, Relieving Principal 
 

 
Nihon Tanken Centre 
 
 

 
 
Year 8/9 students in the Tatami room 
 

 
 
Samurai team 

Japanese students from Years 8 and 9 were involved 
in an excursion to the Nihon Tanken Centre on the 
31st of March or the 24th of April respectively.  
 
The day was spent emersed in Japanese language and 
interactive games designed to further communication 
and understanding of Japanese culture. Students were 
divided into four groups rotating through a number of 
activities, including interviews, Hiragana games and 
vocabulary races. The use of Japanese writing 
software and the Interactive White Board allowed 
students to create their own work in another section 
of the day’s activities.  
 

The staff at Nihon Tanken Centre promoted the 
feeling of emersion by conducting all communication 
entirely in Japanese. The Japanese setting with all the 
trademarks of a traditional Japanese house, such as 
Tatami, Shooji, Kotatsu and Zabuton as well as an 
authentic Japanese Obento for lunch also greatly 
contributed to the impression of spending a day in 
Japan. Our students’ enjoyment and appreciation of 
the day is well expressed in the following comments. 
“Coming to the Nihon Tanken Centre made me feel 
like I was really in Japan” (Freya), “The Obento was 
amazing” (Daniel), “We could really use what we 
learned in class”(Year 9: anonymous 
 
Regina Berghofer, LOTE
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Mock Trial Continues 

On 24th March 2010, our Mock Trial Team competed 
against Killarney Heights High School in the second 
round of the Mock Trial Competition. The case was 
an action for negligence in the District Court, with our 
team being the defence.  

The outcome was very close, with the whole team 
putting in a fantastic effort. Although Killara did 
extremely well, and put forward a number of good 
arguments, Killarney was just able to get the extra 
points which resulted in their win.  

Congratulations to Nicole Oates and Jake Radowski 
who played barristers, Chester Swords, who acted as 
solicitor, Leesa Abrams, who was the Court Officer 
and to both witnesses, Sabrina Scheele and Simon 
Frost who performed exceptionally well, even under 
pressure during cross-examination.   
Victoria Gassner (Year 11) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
TUESDAY, 4TH MAY 
Venue: Sydney Academy of Sports, Wakehurst 
Parkway, Narrabeen. 
Students wishing to enter the first event the 
90m/100m Hurdles should catch one of the 8.45am 
buses.  

Dress:  P.E. uniform or house colours 

Track events include the 100m, 200m, 400m, 800m, 
1500m, the hurdles and 
the 4 x 100m relay while 
the shot put, discus, high 
jump, triple jump and 
the long jump will be 
part of the field program. 

The Javelin will be held 
at Koola Oval on Friday 
7th May during 
lunchtime. Any student 
wishing to participate 
will need to sign up for the javelin outside the PDHPE 
staffroom by Wednesday 5th May. 
 

Year 12 Parents Party
 
More than 50 Year 12 parents 
gathered on Saturday night, 
27th March, at the Bevitt's 
house.  The atmosphere was 
created by candle light (for 
Earth Hour), a warm, still night, 
and lots of chatting over good 
wine and food.  
 
 

 
 
Attention Students and Parents of Year 8 – ‘High Resolves’ is coming ,,,,, 

High Resolves is a global citizenship program for students in Year 8.  The program provides a range of activities 
to motivate students to be active global citizens and to build skills for communicating across cultures and making 
fair decisions.  There are two modules presented to Year 8 students.  One is called Collective Identity, the other 
Justice.  The program will provide a fun, interactive and inspirational experience for Year 8 students to learn new 
skills, stretch their minds and learn about how they can make a difference in the world and have their voices 
heard.  The program will be held over two school days the first in June the second in August. 

More information about this exciting leadship skill building program will be provided in the coming weeks. 

Check out High Resolves at www,highresolves.org 

Mrs Julie Phelan, Head Teacher Stage 4 
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Ten Great Months with Great Experiences – An exchange student’s story
My ten months in Australia are almost over and I can 
still remember the day when I had to say good-bye to 
Germany to start a journey into the unknown.  I didn’t 
know what I could expect, because there was nobody 
who could tell me how it would be.  Australia was a 
country far away, and I only knew some details about 
the country from books, and that I’d go to Killara 
High, a school with a green uniform and with many 
students.  On the one hand I was very nervous, but on 
the other hand I couldn’t wait to get here.  

First up in Australia, I had an orientation for a couple 
of days and then I met my host family.  One day later 
I had my first day at Killara, which of course I can 
remember very well.  I had to wear a school uniform 
(!!!) and had to choose my subjects.  There were so 
many subjects and only English was compulsory.  In 
Germany, the only subject I could choose was a 
language, and I had 11 compulsory subjects.  In the 
end I chose English, Maths, French, Biology, Modern 
History and Aboriginal Studies.  It was a good choice, 
in my opinion, and I quite enjoyed all my subjects. 

Fortunately, with the help of some students I could 
find my way to all the classrooms.  The teachers made 
me feel welcome in their classrooms and provided me 
with all materials.  After a couple of weeks everything 
became normal.  I caught the bus to school and knew 
my routine. 

In September I even started to play netball with a few 
school mates.  Every Tuesday night we had our games 
and thanks to all players I learnt how to play netball.  
I had never heard about netball before, nor had I any 
ideas about the rules.  With every game it became 
more fun and I’m really glad that I had the chance to 
try a new sport.  Thanks guys that I could be a 
member of the team!  In Australia I also tried some 
surfing and I really enjoyed it.  Every German 
associates Australia with surfing and fortunately for 
me I was able to try it. 

 

One highlight during my time Down Under was 
certainly the travelling.  With my first host family a 
dream became true and I went to the Outback.  We 
had a wonderful time seeing Uluru, camping and 
enjoying the calm environment in the Outback. 

 

Another travel highlight was the recent trip to 
Hamilton Island with my other host family.  Ever since 
I was little I had dreamed about snorkeling in the 
Great Barrier Reef and it was even better than in my 
dreams.  I especially enjoyed seeing the fabulous 
underwater world of Australia’s coast. 

Going to school in Australia was certainly a great 
experience and as a tourist you would never come 
close to the real culture of the country. 

I’m glad that I could go to Killara and I’m very 
thankful for all the support and great days at school.  
I’ll remember my time at Killara as a great experience 
and a wonderful time.  Thanks to my friends and 
teachers who supported me.  Thanks also that I could 
be part of the school community!  I hope I can come 
back to Australia because I really fell in love with the 
country and I’ll even miss Vegemite a little bit. 

Annika Knollmann (April 2010) 

Annika has been a welcome addition to Year 12 and 
has certainly made the most of her opportunities at 
Killara High.  She has not only taken but given her 
time to teach her teachers and friends about life in 
Germany.  On behalf of Year 12 we wish her all the 
best for the future and look forward to her keeping in 
touch and her returning some day to visit.   

Mrs Liz Allcott, Yr 12 Student Adviser

 

 

 



Killara High School 6 A great school close to home 

Sydney North Swimming Carnival 2010 

This year Killara high school was represented by a 
smaller group of swimmers in more events. Our 
results were 

Stephanie Cannell –  
1st – 100m Butterfly 
3rd – 100m Backstroke 
3rd – 50m and 200m Freestyle 
4th – 100m Freestyle  

Brianna Sims –  
1st – 50 m and 100m Freestyle  
3rd – 100m Breaststroke 
3rd – 200m Freestyle 
4th – 100m Butterfly 
4th – 200m Individual Medley 

Michaela Zipkis –  
2nd – 100m Butterfly 
4th – 200m Freestyle 
5th – 100m and 400m Freestyle 
11th – 50 m Freestyle 

Roger Wang –  
3rd – 100m Breaststroke 
6th – 50m Freestyle 

Brandon Marsh – 7th – 100m Freestyle and Butterfly 

Holly Gibbons – 8th – 100m Breaststroke 

Girls 13yrs relay – 10th 

Girls 14yrs relay – 9th 

Girls open Medley Relay - 5th  

Girls All age relay – 8th  

Knockout Relay – 4th  

Killara High placed 8th in the Girls, 28th in the Boys 
and 11th overall. Well done to all our swimmers for all 
their efforts and their families for all their transport.  

Our Individuals through to Combined High Schools 
are: 

Stephanie Cannell, Brianna Sims, Roger Wang and 
Michaela Zipkis 

Our relay teams through to Combined High Schools 
are: 

17 yrs+ girls  

17yrs + boys  

Jennifer Downes, PDHPE Faculty 

 

Year 10 Parents Party! 
Year 10 parents, it’s time we got together and 

had some fun. 
Here’s a provisional date for your diary:  

Date:  Saturday 22nd May 2010 
Place: The home of Claire and Tim Summers 

 in St Ives  
More information:   

Contact Nalini Naidu ( HUnnaidu@optusnet.com.auUH) or 
Lee Bevitt ( HUchrisbevitt@ihug.com.au UH) 

Can You Help? 
Do you have a used lawnmower at home 
(working or not) that you no longer have a use for? 

Then please donate it to the school for the Year 9 
Automotive students’ projects. 

Please contact Alex Platt on 9498 3722 if 
you can help. 

 
 

 
 
YOU COULD LEARN A LOT FROM AN INTERNATIONAL BROTHER OR SISTER. 
Climate change?  Further education?  Cultural 
differences?  Language?  Study Habits? Careers? 
And what fun teaching him or her about Australian 
culture ! 
Capture the spirit of family and friendship by hosting 
an international exchange student from Southern 
Cross Cultural Exchange.  
Carefully selected students will arrive in July 2010 for 
5 months from Europe and Scandinavia. They will 

attend a local secondary school, are fully insured and 
have their own spending money. 
If your family would like to have the opportunity to 
have a brother or sister from overseas for a semester, 
please call us now.  
CONTACT :  SOUTHERN CROSS CULTURAL 
EXCHANGE - 1800 500 501 
email : scceaust@scce.com.au 
www.scce.com. 
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From the Library 
 

Children’s Book of the Year Shortlist 2010 
Winners will be announced in Book Week 2010 
21st-27th August 2010 
Here is the Book of the Year shortlist for Older 
Readers: 

Christopher, Lucy. Stolen 
Clarke, Judith. The Winds of Heaven 
Larbalestier, Justine. Liar 
Metzenthen. David. Jarvis 24 
Millard, Glenda. A Small Free Kiss in the Dark 
Tangey, Penny. Loving Richard Freyman 

 
ANZAC Day Schools’ Awards 2010 

A project to commemorate our veterans this ANZAC 
Day.  Schools can win cash prizes. 
The national winner in the primary & secondary 
school categories -$2,000 
The state/territory winners in the primary & secondary 
school categories - $1,000 
There is also a special category – $500 each. 
Categories are: 

• Best veteran & community involvement 
• Best use of technology 
• Best innovative activity 
• Best local history research 
• Best commemorative art 

Entries close:  Friday 21 May 2010 
Find out how you can win at: 
www.dva.gov.au/commems_oawg/commemorations
/education/AD_schools_awards/Pages/index.aspx 

 
New non-fiction titles: 
 
Gillman, Rayna. Create your own hand-painted cloth: 

stamp, screen & stencil with everyday objects. 
Moffat, Lorna. Silk unravelled: experiments in tearing, 

fusing, layering & stitching 
 
A new Secondary Economics series…here are the 
titles: 

Fiscal policy in Australia 
Foreign debt & current account  deficit in 
Australia 
Globalisation & economic growth in Austrlia 
Inflation in Australia 
Micoreconomic Reform in Australia 
Monetary policy in Australia 
Unemployment in Australia 
Wages policy in Australia 
 

A new Science series on the solar system & space 
exploration: 

Earth and earth’s moon   
Human space exploration  
Mercury & Venus  
Neptune & the distant dwarf planets  
Telescopes and space probes   
 

Karen Jones and Francie Campbell 
Teacher-Librarians

      
 
The Prefect Report: 

Welcome back to another Term! We hope you have had a relaxing and productive holiday. The Prefects have 
been busy and we have lots of events and activities planned for this term. As well as attending inter-school 
prefect functions, we have also been busy with successful Prefect Red Cross Blood Drives and the mentoring of 
Year 7 Home groups. 

During Term 1, three Prefects were placed in each Year 7 Home Group and each morning The Prefects attended 
and participated in the home group. Whether this included answering questions about the school, talking and 
getting to know the year 7 students or even occasionally helping the home group teachers by reading the student 
news. Both The Prefects, Year 7’s and Teachers have given positive feedback and all The Prefects have really 
enjoyed getting to know the Year 7’s and are going to miss their Year 7 home groups! /   

The Prefects this term will once again be entering and competing in the Balmoral Burn as well as organising 
another Prefect Red Cross Blood Drive. We also have a couple of events yet to be confirmed, which we will keep 
you updated on. Please don’t forget to check our Noticeboard in the canteen and the newsletter, for updates on 
what we are planning and organising and how you can help and get involved!  

The Prefects would like to wish that everybody works hard and does well in the upcoming exams and 
assessments during this term! 

The Prefects 



Killara High School 8 A great school close to home 

CAREERS CORNER 
University  of Sydney “Mind and Morality Course” 
This  philosophy course which is endorsed by the 
Board of Studies and counts towards a degree at the 
University of Sydney is open to highly motivated Year 
11 students. It will be run in Semester Two at Ascham 
School. Cost is $775. Interested students  can obtain 
more information from the careers office. 
 
UNSW Law School Parent and Student Information 
Evening 
This will be held on 6 May at The Law Building, 
UNSW Kensington Campus. RSVP online by 5 May at 
www.law.unsw.edu.au 
 
UNSW Year 10 Subject Selection and Information 
Evening 
There are three available dates: 10 and 12 May at the 
Kensington campus and 17 May at the Riverside 
Theatre, Parramatta. Online registration is essential 
and closes on Monday 3 May at 
www.year10.unsw.edu.au 
 
Institute of Chartered Accountants Cadetship 
Evening 
This information session which will be held on 13 
May at 4.30pm at the Sydney Convention and 
Exhibition Centre at Darling Harbour is an ideal 
information session for students interested in 
becoming  chartered accountants. Cadetships 
combine paid part-time work with study. 
Representatives of major accounting companies will 
be present to answer questions. Register at online 
charteredaccountants.com.au/students. 
 
UTS Hands-On Nursing Workshops 
These are on offer at both UTS’s  City and Kuring-gai 
campuses on a variety of dates. To find out more 
information and book register at 
nmh.uts.edu.au/discover 
 
Maritime Careers Day 
This expo which will be held on 8 June is an ideal 
opportunity for students to talk to maritime 
professionals from a diverse range of  fields such a 
marine biology and conservation, working on boats, 
tourism and defence. To book, telephone 92983655. 
Cost is $10. 
 
Interested in a Career in Nursing? 
Explore the possibilities of a career in nursing at the 
RCNA Nursing and Health Expo on Sunday 16 May 
at the Southee Complex, Sydney Showground from 
10am -3pm. It is the only expo in Australia to profile 
all nursing options under one roof. 
 
Key UMAT Dates 
Students should register online. 
Registrations close:  4 June 

Late Registrations close:  18 June 
Application deadline for Special Testing Conditions:  
18 June 
UMAT test date:  28 July 
Results released     
 late September. 
 
Participating  Universities include; 

• University of Adelaide – Medicine, Dental 
Surgery, Oral Health 

• Flinders University – Clinical Sciences/BMBS, 
Vision Sciences 

• Charles Darwin University – Clinical Sciences 
• University of Newcastle/University of New 

England – Joint Medical Program 
• UNSW – Medicine, Optometry 
• UWS – Medicine 
• Bond University – Medicine 
• University of Queensland – Medicine 
• Monash University – Medicine, Pharmacy, 

Physiotherapy 
• University of Melbourne – Oral Health 
• La Trobe University – Health Sciences 

(Dentistry), Oral Health Science 
• University of Tasmania – Medicine 
• University of Western Australia – Medicine, 

Dental Science 
• University of Auckland – Medicine 
• University of Otago – Medicine, Medical Lab 

Science, Dental Surgery, Physiotherapy 
 
Year 12 International Student Admissions Test 
International Students interested in applying to study 
medicine, dentistry or physiotherapy may be required 
to sit for the ISAT. It is a necessary entry requirement 
for: 

• Griffith University (Dentistry) 
• Monash (Medicine, Physiotherapy) 
• University of Queensland (Medicine, 

Dentistry) 
 

Continued P9 
• University of Tasmania (Medicine) 
• University of Western Australia (Medicine, 

Dentistry) 
• University of Western Sydney (Medicine) 

Students should check the application deadline of 
their preferred courses and register for ISAT online at 
http://isat.acer.edu.au/ 
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Digi-Girls Green Café Sustainable Design Course 
This course which will run at North Sydney TAFE on 
19 and 20 May is suited to Year 10 or 11 female 
students interested in or currently studying Hospitality, 
D & T or Earth and Environmental Science. Attendees 
will learn the techniques of interior design and apply 
them to the creation of a sustainable café using a 
computer-based program. Cost is $120. To apply 
contact the careers office. 
 
Think Colleges “A Day in the Life” Courses 
The following taster courses are being offered by 
Think College: 

• Billy Blue College of Design – 29 May (Cost 
$80) 

• APM College of Business  and 
Communication Business Skills Seminar on 
“Influencing Skills” – 13 July (Cost $50) 

Application forms can be obtained from the 
careers office. 

 
Automotive Apprenticeships 

Light vehicle mechanics, panel beating and parts 
interpreting apprenticeships are available from MTA. 
For further information contact Jenessa McNamara on 
98916900. 
 
Medical Research Seminar 
A free seminar on career paths into biomedical 
research is being organised by the Australian Society 
for Medical Research on Thursday 10 June from 
9.30am -12pm at the Powerhouse Museum. For 
reservations please email Dr Daniel Hermens at 
daniel.hermens@sydney.edu.au 
 
Pre-Vocational Course in Electrical Trades 
This is being organised by Meadowbank TAFE. An 
information session and selection screening will be 
held on Thursday 1 July at 9am in Room H-4-17 at 
Meadowbank TAFE. 
 
Please contact the careers office for further 
information. 
 
Colleen Clarke and Deborah Lloyd 
Careers Advisers 

 
 

 

What is the correct winter uniform for Term 2? 
Term 2 marks the beginning of the part of the school 
year when students are required to wear “WINTER” 
Uniform.   

Girls Uniform – Winter 
Skirt:  ‘Gordon’ tartan 
Trousers:* Long mid grey 
Shirt: White, long sleeve with collar worn 

with tie at neck, 
Tie:*  Junior – ‘Gordon’ tartan, 
  Senior – Green with school crest 
Jumpers:* V-necked wool or cotton jumper, 

green with crest 
Poly/cotton fleecy, green with navy 
collar and crest. 

Shoes:  Black lace-up leather school shoes 
Tights Black – microfiber (opaque) or cotton 
Socks:  White short anklet (above ankle) 

Year 12 Jersey: The wearing of a Year 12 Jersey is a 
privilege extended to Year 12.  It is not part of the 
designated uniform and may only be worn in 

conjunction with correct uniform, which includes a 
white shirt and tie. 
 

Boys Uniform – Winter 
Trousers: Long trousers, zippered mid-grey 

(summer or winter weight) 
polyester/viscose 

Shirt (Winter): Plain white, long sleeved with collar, 
worn with school tie at neck. 

Tie:*  Junior – ‘Gordon’ tartan 
  Senior – Green with crest 
Socks:  Mid-grey socks 
Shoes:  Black lace-up leather school shoes 
Jumpers:* V-necked wool or cotton jumper, 

green with crest 
Poly/cotton fleecy, green with navy 
collar and crest 

Belt:  Black leather 
 
Deputy Principals 
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Term 1 KHS Sport… Teams and individuals doing us proud!!! 
Below is the team and individual brilliance of Killara High School athletes. Make sure you congratulate them next 

time you see them!!!! 

OUTSTANDING KNOCKOUT TEAMS 
 

Sport First Round opponent How did we 
do??? 

Boys Basketball- Open Narrabeen Round 4- Still in 
Girls Basketball- Open Cromer Lost Round 3 
Boys Touch- Open Hunters Hill Lost Round 1 
Girls Touch- Open Pittwater Lost Round 1 
Boys Football- Open The Forest or Freshwater Round 2- Still in 
Boys Waterpolo- Open Narrabeen Lost Round 1 
Girls Tennis- Open Willoughby Girls Lost Round 1 
Girls Football- Open Carlingford Round 2- Still in 
Girls Volleyball- Open Cherrybrook Round 2- Still in 
Girls Netball- Open Galston Lost Round 1 
Mixed Table Tennis- Open Lisarow 6th in Sydney North 
Girls Softball- Open Henry Kendall Round 3- Still in 
Boys Tennis- Open St Ives Round 2- Still in 
Girls Football- U15s Cromer Round 2- Still in 

INDIVIDUAL BRILLIANCE 
 

Student Year Sport What have they done?? 
Charlie Baltussen 10 Rowing 3rd CHS Rowing Championships 

4th Head of the River- NSW Rowing 

James Murrie 8 Tennis  Selected for Sydney North Tennis 
Kosake Okayama 7 Tennis Selected for Sydney North Tennis 

Sam Hyman 12 Basketball Selected for Sydney North Basketball 
Jess Young 11 Basketball Selected for Sydney North Basketball 

Rei Nakatani 7 Golf Finished 1st in Sydney North Championships 
Sarah Conningham & Elyse 

Powell 
10 
8 

Gymnastics Qualified 1st 11-16 years womens pairs- World 
Championships  

Peter Ashcroft 11 Hockey Selected for Sydney North Hockey 

 
 
 

Communicating with Teens 
Child & Adolescent Parenting 

Presented by Northern Sydney Central Coast Area Health Service 

Enquiries: Child & Adolescent Parenting – Ph 9887 5830 

Communicating with Teens Course: 5 weeks/2.5hrs 
Venue:  Chatswood – Wednesday 26th May 2010 
Time: 7.00-9.30pm.  
Cost:  $150 per person (concession $125) 
 

Workshop: “Dealing with Teen’s Back Chat” –  
Venue:  Chatswood – Wednesday 19th May 2010 
Time: 7.00-9.30pm.   
Cost:  $40 per person 
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Get To Know Your Prefect: 

 
What is your name?   Troy Mullins    
Do you have any nicknames?   TeeBee 
When is your birthday?   April 21st    
Do you have any hobbies?   Most sports! 
What do you want to do after high school?   Media Producer  
What is your biggest fear? I suffer from Arachibutyrophobia 
What could you not live without in your life right now? Pokemon Ruby  
What do you usually do on a Saturday night?  Studying hard for my mum ☺ 
 

 
What is your name? Saba Karimian 
When is your birthday? 23/06/93 
What is your favourite colour? Purple 
What are your favourite TV shows? Entourage and Skins 
Describe yourself in two words: Hairy Persian 
If you could be a vegetable what would you be? Cucumber  
Do you have any messages for someone? Fist pumping like champs! 
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Fine and Contemporary Dining  
 

Restaurant and Café Dining 
 

Sydney edition  
(the best of the city, east,  

south and inner west) 
 

• Cafe Sydney 
• Bilsons 
• Restaurant Balzac 
• 3 Weeds, The Restaurant 
• Astral 
• Sugaroom 
• Spice I Am 
• Ocean Room 
• The Riverview Hotel 
• Foveaux Restaurant + Bar 
• Restaurant Assiette 
• Manta 
• Nino’s Hideaway 
• Nick’s Restaurants + I’m Angus 
• Wolfies / Waterfront / Italian Village 
• The Light Brigade 
• Blancharu  
and many more... 

  

Sydney North edition  
(the best of the upper and lower  

north shores and northern beaches 
 

• Pilu at Freshwater 
• Public Dining Room 
• Milson’s 
• The Bathers’ Pavilion 
• La Grillade 
• Terrace on Pittwater 
• Orso Bayside Restaurant 
• Berowra Waters Inn 
• Clareville Kiosk 
• Limani Seafood Restaurant 
• Nilgiri’s 
• Ormeggio 
• Sails On Lavender Bay 
• Fiorenzoni 
• Food & Plonk 
• Koi 
• Restaurant Saveur  
and many more... 

 Sydney edition  
(the best of the city, east,  

south and inner west) 
 

• Tony Roma’s 
• Wagamama 
• Din Tai Fung 
• Red Chilli Scichuan 
• Thai Riffic 
• Blackbird Café 
• Miss Saigon 
• Le Pain Quotidien 
• Mike’s Grill and Bar 
• Sauce Bar & Grill – Coogee 
• Trio – Bondi 
• Essen 
• In the Mood for Thai 
• Bondi Tucker 
• Govinda’s 
• Pancakes on The Rocks 
• Cafe Morso  
and many more...

 Sydney North edition  
(the best of the upper and lower  

north shores and northern beaches 
 

• PJ Gallagher’s 
• The Narrabeen Sands Hotel 
• Pecorino 
• Wood and Stone 
• 4 Pines Brewing Company Restaurant 
• Chill Seafood 
• Stir Crazy Thai 
• The Newport Arms 
• Flying Fox Café 
• Hit Cafe 
• Le Bistro at The Union Hotel 
• Food I love 
• The Belrose Hotel 
• Wok on Inn 
• Mezzo Matto 
• Bar Asia 
• Olive Bar & Grill  
and many more...

The following appear in both the Sydney and Sydney North editions. 
 

Informal Dining and  
Takeaway Restaurants 

• McDonald’s 
• Gloria Jean’s Coffees 
• Michels Pattiserie 
• Hungry Jack’s 
• Domino’s Pizza 
• Oporto 
• Krispy Kreme 
• Subway 
• Pie Face 
• New Zealand Natural 
• Ogalo Portuguese Chicken 
• Gelatissimo 
• Doughboy               and many more... 

 

Arts, Sports 
and Attractions 

• Hoyts 
• Taronga Zoo 
• Greater Union (Event Cinemas) 
• Sydney Aquarium 
• IMAX 
• Sydney Symphony 
• Luna Park 
• Sydney Wildlife World 
• Sydney Theatre Company 
• Sydney Tower Skywalk 
• Sydney Swans 
• The Australian Ballet 
• NSW Waratahs        and many more... 

 
Retail, Travel, Leisure and Accommodation 

 
• Avis/Budget/Europcar/Hertz/Thrifty • Mantra/BreakFree Hotels Resorts  
• Hamilton Island    & Apartments 
• QBE Travel Insurance • Warner Village Theme Parks 
• Fantasea Cruises • Dreamworld/Whitewater World  
• Conrad Jupiters • Couran Cove Island Resort  
• ACP/News/Pacific Magazines and many more...

 

For a complete listing of participating businesses or more information about Entertainment™ Books for other cities, please visit www.entertainmentbook.com.au. 

  TO ORDER YOUR NEW ENTERTAINMENT™
 BOOK, FILL OUT THIS FORM AND RETURN TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE 

 

Address: Koola Ave Killara     Contact: Claire Summers     Ph: 0438 658 223 
 

Name: ____________________________________________________________ Phone: _______________________________ 
 
Address:  _________________________________________________State: ________ P/Code: _________________________ 
 

I would like to order:    _____ x Sydney and/or _____ x Sydney North @ $65 each (GST incl.) = $___________ 
  _____ x Newcastle/Central Coast/ Hunter Valley @ $60 each (GST incl.) = $___________ 
  _____ x Parramatta/Hills/Blue Mtns/Macarthur @ $60 each (GST incl.) = $___________ 

Total amount enclosed:   = $___________ 
 
I would like to pay by:   � Cash            � Cheque made payable to: Killara High School P&C                                                            

� Visa   � Mastercard  
 

Credit Card Number:   ___ ___ ___ ___/___ ___ ___ ___/___ ___ ___ ___/___ ___ ___ ___     Expiry Date: __ ___/___ ___ 

Cardholder’s Name: _______________________________________  Signature: __________________________________ 

 

Thank you for supporting Killara High School.  
20% from the sale of each Book contributes to our fundraising. 

 


